TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL 

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Wednesday, July 22, 2015
In attendance: Harvey Goldberg, Chairman, Max Flehinger, Vice Chair,  Eran Heissler, Jon Reich, Bob Shmaeff & Allan Wertheim. Absent: Ken Schwartz. 

Guests:  Linda Safarian (left before meeting ended).
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:04 PM by Chairman Goldberg.

2. There were no requests for comments from the public. 

3. On a motion by Max and seconded by Jon the minutes of the  June 17, 2015 meeting were accepted unanimously as submitted.

4. The preliminary Financial Statements as of June 30, 2015 and related financial information was reviewed. All Zine funds have been used.  $9,756.00 is with Community Partners allocated for trees. $14,434.00 is with Oak Park Construction for projects to be determined by the Board. Jon moved we accept the reports as submitted, seconded by Allan and approved unanimously.

5. The June  2015 expenditures for submission to DONE (MER Report) were discussed.  Max moved we accept the report as submitted.  Bob seconded the motion which was approved unanimously. 

6. The Southern California Preparedness Foundation submitted a request for a NPG for $750 for our participation in the 8th Annual Valley Disaster Preparedness Fair on October 3, 2015 in Granada Hills. Funds would come from Unallocated.  The committee discussed the request.  It was thought the project was worthwhile, however, the request too large.  Max made a motion to reduce the grant to $250.00.  Bob seconded the motion which was approved on a 4 to 2 majority.   Max, Allan, Harvey and Bob voted for and Eran and Jon were opposed.

7. Committee Member Comments - Comments from Committee Members on subject matters within the Committee’s jurisdiction. None.
8. Next meeting was set for Wednesday, August 19, 2015. 
9. The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Max at 7:40 PM
